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June 15, 2004

John R. McGinley, Jr., Chairman
Independent Regulatory Review Commission
14t Floor, Harristown 2

333 Market Street

Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Chairman McGinley:
The Professional Licensure Committee held a meeting on June 15, 2004, to consider the following:

Regulation 16A-605 - Final rulemaking of the State Board of Vehicle Manufacturers, Dealers and
Salespersons relating to the definition of the phrase “used solely for storage” in the State Board of
Vehicles Act, so that dealers are put on notice of when a branch lot license could be required for a
location. The committee voted to approve the regulation.

Regulation 16A-603 - Final rulemaking of the State Board of Vehicle Manufacturers, Dealers and
Salespersons, relating to facilities requirements for Pennsylvania vehicle auctions and activities that

may be conducted by persons holding a vehicle auction license. The committee voted to approve the
regulation.

Regulation 16A-607 - Final rulemaking of the State Board of Vehicle Manufacturers, Dealers and
Salespersons relating to consumer-protection oriented requirements for licensed dealers to engage in

consignment sales without holding a vehicle auction license. The committee voted to approve the
regulation.

Please feel free to contact my office if any questions should arise.

Sincerely,

Moman § s

Thomas P. Gannon
Chairman
Professional Licensure Committee

cc: The Honorable Pedro A. Cortes, Secretary of the Commonwealth
PA Department of State

Edward J. Cernic, Jr.,
Chairman, PA State Board of Vehicle Manufacturers, Dealers and Salespersons




